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“JUSTICE AND JUDGMENT 

ARE THE BASE OF THY THRONE.”
The heavens are Thine, 
The earth also is Thine;

The world and the fullness thereof, 
Thou hast founded them.

Justice and judgment are the base of Thy throne; 
Mercy and truth go before Thy faces.

Happy is the people who know the trumpet’s blast; 
They walk, O Jehovah, in the light of Thy faces.  


       Psalm 89:11, 14, 15
Order cannot be maintained in the world without governors, who are to observe all things which are done according to order, and which are done contrary to order, and who are to reward those who live according to order, and punish those who live contrary to order. If this is not done, the human race will perish….

There must therefore be governors to keep the assemblages of men in order, who should be skilled in the law, wise, and who fear God….
The New Jerusalem
and Her Heavenly Doctrine, nos. 312, 313
PASTOR’S NOTES
Justice and Judgment: Civil justice and judgment are the base of the Lord’s throne. They are the foundation for our ideas of morality and Divine justice. “Liberty and Justice for all” is an ideal that we stand for in America. Although it is hard to achieve, it is always worth striving for. 
“Justice and judgment” are the words for “good and truth” on the level of civil life. Justice has to do with what is good, and judgment with what is true. For example, justice includes allowing people to enjoy what they have honestly earned, and judgment involves determining what has been fairly earned or traded, and how the laws apply. 
We see a similar marriage of good and truth in the words, “Mercy and truth go before Thy faces.” Happy are the people who know what is good and true as clearly as a trumpet blast, and love to live by it. They walk and live in the light of the Lord. 

The Lord teaches us that we cannot live together in society without governors. Their job is to preserve order, by rewards and punishments. Otherwise we will not have justice and judgment as the base for our preparation for life in heaven. 
In order to have good justice and true judgment, we need governors who have three qualities. They should be skilled in the law, they should be wise, and they should fear God. 

It is easy to become cynical when we look at certain rulings of our courts and some of the candidates running for various offices. But we should keep reminding ourselves that the Lord rules all the affairs of this world, from greatest to least. He turns our selfishness into use wherever possible, and leads each and all of us to as happy an eternal lot as possible in our freedom. 

Therefore, regardless of the apparent results in time and space, we should keep on striving “to do judgment, and to love mercy, and to humble ourselves to walk with our God” (Micah 6:8). Even if we do not always see the good results in this world, wherever people follow the Lord, they are walking in His light toward heaven. He makes our lives fruitful, both in this world and forever.
Pastor’s Council are delighted to support unanimously the idea of calling Rev. Brett Buick to be our Assistant Pastor. All the counsel they received and that I have received directly has been affirmative. I have communicated these thoughts to Bishop Brian Keith, and he has now nominated Brett—see the next page. We can vote on calling him at our society meeting on October 20. 
Currently, Brett is called “an assistant to the pastor,” not the Assistant Pastor, because Bishop Keith appointed him to work in Kempton and help me, without consulting the Kempton Society. Last year and this year are the completion of Brett’s training for the ministry, like a residency for a doctor. But now we will have the opportunity to choose to call him as our Assistant Pastor and in that way express our affirmation of the work he is doing for the Kempton Society and School. 
Pastor’s Council also expressed strong support for the idea of the pastors holding discussions and classes with parents and grandparents about all aspects of New Church education. New Church education is centered in the home. It applies to all families no matter where their children may learn to read, do math, and all the rest. We can talk about distinguishing home and school responsibilities, good discipline and chaperonage, how to read the Word with your children at home, differences between male and female children, stages in the growth of the mind, and in general, why do we and should we go to all the trouble and expense of having, raising, and educating children! Please prod us if we do not follow through promptly. 
Society Class on Wednesday, October 5 will be about Divine Providence and human governments, including what happens if there are not enough good people to serve in offices. 
Society Class on Wednesday, October 26 will be on the beginning of the chapter, Man’s Prudence is Nothing. This chapter continues from our last winter’s study on the five laws of Providence.
Society Meeting: We will elect members of the board and school council, adopt a budget, and see how we are doing financially. We will hear a report on progress toward building more space for the school. And we will vote on the nomination of Rev. Brett Buick to be our Assistant Pastor. See you there!

September Board Meeting topics: We heard a report of the progress toward the school addition and on the fund-raising for it. The goal is to raise $300,000 more than the cost, to endow the operation and maintenance of the building. Dan also reported on the summer projects, especially the beautiful kindergarten room. The board reviewed and approved the draft of the budget to be presented to the society, including the staff changes as Mark hands off to Dale. Bengt reported for the investment committee. The board agreed to hold the Contingency Fund at $375,000, moving its growth over to the Reserve Fund. After the Annual Meeting in October we need to elect officers. All the current officers agreed to serve again. The board gave its support to the nomination of Rev. Brett Buick as our Assistant Pastor. 
Membership: If you would like to be a legal member of the Kempton New Church, entitled to vote on elections, budgets, affirmation of a pastor, and other important decisions, there are three steps: 1) Be baptized into the New Church. 2) Apply for membership in our denomination, the General Church of the New Jerusalem. 3) Sign the roll of the Kempton New Church. Talk to a pastor or the secretary if you’d like some help. 

*     *     *     *     *

NOMINATION of REV. BRETT D. BUICK

Dear Kempton Society: 

With the counsel of your Pastor, Lawson Smith, I am pleased to nominate the Rev. Brett D. Buick as Assistant Pastor for the Kempton New Church.  If you vote affirmatively on this nomination it will be a tremendous affirmation of Brett’s work and support for him going forward.  I encourage you to do so.                
                                    

                                                – Bishop Brian Keith
WORSHIP

Sunday, October 2, 10:00 A.M. Sunday School Service. Usher/Set-up: John Robertson
Sunday, October 9, 9:00 A.M. Younger Child’s Service. In Grades 7 and 8 classroom. Set-up: Judah and Lydia Synnestvedt
10:00 A.M. Family Service.                  Usher/Set-up: Jesse Fritch
Sunday, October 16, 10:00 A.M. Sunday School Service. Usher/Set-up: Brandon Jungé 
Sunday, October 23, 10:00 A.M. Family Service


Usher/Set-up: Jordan Cooper 
Sunday, October 30, 10:00 A.M. Family Service Usher/Setup: Matt Heiter
Sunday, November 6, 10:00 A.M. Sunday School Service. Usher/Set-up: Seth Wyncoll
CLASSES
Wednesday, October 5, 7:30 P.M. Society Class: Divine Providence in Government: DP 234-235, 237, 249-252.  At Gael Coffin’s
Tuesday, October 11, 7:30 P.M. Arcana Class. Nos. 7814-7867, a continuation of the Doctrine of Charity and the explanation of the Passover. At Steve and Janis King’s
Tuesday, October 18, 9:30 a.m. Divine Providence class. Nos. 231-233. Lawson’s office

Wednesday, October 26, 7:30 p.m. Society Class: Man’s Prudence is Nothing, Pt. 1. DP 191-200. Location TBA (Would you like to host?)
MEETINGS
Thursday, October 20, 7:30 P.M.  Annual Meeting of the Kempton New Church.  For approval at this meeting, you will find the minutes of the May 19, 2016 Semi-Annual meeting attached.  
Monday-Thursday, October 24-27, Grades 7-12 Parent/Teacher Conferences.  No disruption to the students’ school days.
 Friday, October 28, Grades K-6 Parent/Teacher Conferences. NO SCHOOL for Grades 1- 6
EVENTS

Sunday, October 2, WELCOME BASKET ITEMS DUE for the Dale Smiths and Torrey Coopers. 
Saturday and Sunday, October 1-2, and every Saturday and Sunday all month; 11:00 A.M. – 6:00 P.M. Autumn Weekends
Sundays Ongoing, 3:45 P.M. Family Soccer
Friday, October 14, 8:00 A.M. to pickup. KNCS Olympic Games! You’re invited. (  (See Announcements.)

 Weekend of October 14, Charter Day in Bryn Athyn
 Sunday, October 16, Give Box Tops for Education to Margaret by this date. See special note below. 

 Saturday, October 29, 5:30-8:00 P.M. Family Halloween Party in society room                     8:00-10:00 P.M. Gr. 9-12 dodge ball in the barn
AUTUMN WEEKENDS
The 21th Year of Our Favorite Way to Raise Funds for KNC
Thank you to all who came to our Party of Work!  A.W. starts this Saturday, and we are looking great. Come to the booth this weekend to enjoy the work, the food, the people, and the view!
· There are plenty of booth slots still open for the first – and following – weeks. We especially need BOOTH CLOSERS this Saturday and Sunday. Give a look at the schedule and see what might work for you.
· We still need two Captains – for Saturday the 22nd and the Sunday the 30th (our last day). 
· Sign up at www.kemptonnewchurch.org. 

Follow the A.W. maple leaf.

· Call The Boss, Roger Schrock, with any questions. 484-390-1922.

Barn Chaos Overcome! A few weeks ago I couldn’t walk into the lower barn because a scary mixture of things was piled there higher than my head. But, thanks to an awesome crowd of cheerful and hardworking people, the disaster barn looks great! This was only possible because so many of you took the time to come and do this in addition to the usual A.W. set up. Thank you all! – Shanon Smith
Harvest Table at Autumn Weekends on SUNDAYS: Please consider donating produce or home-canned goods to raise $ for the Church. Put donations on the produce table before church on Autumn Weekends Sundays, or ASAP after church. Please price your items and don’t leave your own containers, which we don’t want to be responsible for returning. We will have baskets, bowls, and such at the table to hold what you bring. 


       Thank you! – Shanon Smith

Halloween Costumes (some of them home made) will be on sale at the A.W. Harvest Table on Sundays. An anonymous mama of grown children is cleaning out her attic and would like the dress-ups to benefit the church. 
From the

CONTRIBUTIONS COMMITTEE


School has started for 80 full time students and two remote students at KNCS. Our very first 12th  grade will graduate this year. All of this happens only because parents feel called to send their children to our church school, teachers feel called to the uses of New Church education, and supporters feel called to bless the school with their donations.


Let’s keep it up and continue to all pull together! How can you donate? Please send a check monthly or annually to: Roger Schrock, Treasurer; P.O. Box 140, Kempton, PA 19529.

We can’t do it without everyone finding a way to help.                 – Your Contributions Committee
THE NOMINATING COMMITTEE

For the Board of Trustees: The committee hereby nominates Justin Hendricks, Chris Judson, and John Walker to serve a three-year term: three nominees for two positions.
The other trustees are Brad King and Mike Heiter (terms expire 2017), and Bengt Boyesen, Peter Genzlinger and Thaddeus Glenn (2018). 
For the School Council: The committee hereby nominates John Cole, Kaemmerle Glenn, and Jennifer McQueen to serve a three-year term. Nominated by members of the society is Tabitha Judson. There are four nominees for two positions.
No additional nominations may be made as the deadline has passed. 
Absentee ballots are available from Carla. Absentee ballots must be signed to be valid, and be given to Bengt Boyesen, Secretary of the Kempton New Church, to whom the church office can pass them. 
Justin Hendricks, John Robertson, 
and Peter Genzlinger, Chair
THANK YOUS
At the start of the year, Steve Hendricks refinished and strengthened the two benches outside the school entrance. We can now hang out on them without fearing their collapse! Thank you, Steve. 

This summer, the Bradley Kings and John Coles expanded the manse parking lot and connected us to the manse with a beautifully designed and constructed brick path. Thanks to all of them for enhancing our campus travel this way. We’re really enjoying the improvements. 
ANNOUNCEMENTS

Bryn Athyn College Invites Applications for a full-time tenure track position at the rank of assistant professor to begin July 1, 2017.  Seeking someone to develop and implement a Master of Science in Education. See notice on church bulletin board for full details or contact KNC office. 

WEDDING ANNIVERSARIES
An angel husband said, “Women are created beauties for the sake not of themselves but of men, that men, of themselves hard, may be softened; that their minds, of themselves severe, may become mild, and their hearts, of themselves cold, warm; and they do become such when they become one flesh with their wives.” 


    Conjugial Love 56:4
Congratulations and Best Wishes to:

Tom and Carla Kerr

on the 2nd – 33 years
Jake and Shannon Heiter

on the 8th – 11 years
Kerry and Sabrina Wenrich



    on the 11th – 8 years
Toby and Anni Powell

on the 19th – 3 years

John and Suzanne LaMastra

on the 22nd – 22 years
Thos and Laurel Powell

on the 23rd – 33 years

Luke and Sarah Heiter 
on the 25th – 13 years

Tim and Arian Hungaski
on the 25th – 19 years

Dandridge and Tamar Cole

on the 27th – 14 years 
*   *   *   *   *   *   *
ANNOUNCEMENTS cont.
Congratulations to Callum McQueen who graduated from the Art Institute of Philadelphia on September 23 with a BS in Audio Production. Best wishes to Callum with whatever comes next. 
Contacting Mark Wyncoll and Dale Smith: KNCS is transferring Mark’s extension number – 205 – to Dale. Please use Mark’s cell phone exclusively to reach him (484-809-4022).
Moving Help Needed – this Saturday, Oct. 1: We are seeking help with moving some household goods into storage from 8:00 A.M. to about 1:00 P.M.  Since we are only moving stuff from the house to the barn we don't require trucks, but a few strong individuals and maybe a couple dollies would be great. Thanks in advance! Justin and Anndwyn Hendricks (803 Old Philly Pike, Kempton)
The KNCS Olympic Games Are Approaching!  Friday, October 14.  We will begin at 8:00 A.M. with chapel that references sports in heaven, and play all day—throughout the campus—until pickup. Parents and friends are invited to join us for any part or all of the day, including worship. If you would like to be a volunteer judge for one of the events, please contact Mark or the school office.  
School Expansion Team (SET) Update: The architects are now creating blueprints which include the edits that the SET and the builders proposed. The architects have hired specialist building engineers who have looked at the trusses and firewalls and will soon give their recommendations to the architects. The septic site has been approved by the township and is now being designed by a septic engineer. A site design, created by Nick Rose, has been completed and is being reviewed by the township. We hope the architect will soon provide us with finished blueprints and a timeline of the next steps. We will now look at mechanics (such as costs for plumbing, electric, roofing etc.).

Fall Submission of Box Tops for Education: It’s time! Please put your box tops in the marked coffee cup in the KNCS supply closet or give them to me by Sunday, October 16, 2016. Special note: If you have certificates from items purchased at Walmart, please include them no matter what their (future) expiration date. They will be used for a special contest that is over in early November.   

                                      Thanks, Margaret Heinrichs
Halloween Party: Come one and all to a fabulous Halloween party in the society room on October 29 from 5:30 to 8:00 P.M.  Please bring a finger-food supper item to share.  Remember to wear a costume for the costume parade!  (Nothing scary or gruesome.) Come ready for games, food, and FUN!  Following the party, the high schoolers are invited to play dodge ball in the barn from 8:00 to 10:00 P.M. Questions or want to help? Please call or text Heather King at 484-860-0973.  
General Church Education is offering a new Youth Journey Program: Five Parables of Heaven, suitable for families at home and for Sunday school groups. Includes the Sower, the Pearl of Great Price, the Wise and Foolish Virgins, the Workers in the Vineyard, and the Great Supper. Lessons are printer-ready and easy to teach. Available for ages 3-6 (Level A), 7-10 (Level B), and 11-14 (Level C) in digital format for easy sharing, or in print. When ordering in print, please allow 1-2 weeks for shipping within the United States, and 2-3 weeks for shipping to countries outside the United States. See and purchase lessons ($40 for the set) at http://newchristianresources.org. 
Theta Alpha Luncheon: Theta Alpha International invites New Church women (age 14 and up) who are interested in supporting New Church education to attend its annual Charter Day luncheon on Friday, October 14th, 2016, at noon in Heilman Hall, Bryn Athyn, Penna. This year’s program features A Century of Academy of the New Church Fashion, and an encore performance by the ANC dance troupe. RSVP to reserve your seat by emailing ancdaughters@gmail.com or calling Janet Krettek at 215-938-1955. $15/person; $7/student. Pay at the door.

Have you ever thought about visiting Australia? Did you know that there is a General Church society in Sydney? We’re Hurstville New Church, and we welcome visitors anytime. This could be your chance to escape winter and enjoy our summer! Here’s another reason: We hold a church family camp every year in early January. It’s attended by New Church families from all across Australia—as well as visitors from Europe and North America! The dates of our next camp are January 1-7, 2017, and it will be held an hour’s drive south of Sydney. Everyone is warmly welcomed to attend. If you have a little niggling feeling that you might like to join us, please let us know; we can help talk you through it and sort out some details. The camp registration deadline is December 1st. If you have any questions, no matter how small, please don’t hesitate to ask them. You can e-mail our pastor, Todd Beiswenger, at todd@hurstvillenewchurch.com, or check camp details at www.newchurch.net.au.

Sheepskin Wanted:  Tavis Silfies is looking for a piece of old sheepskin, about 1½ x 2 feet, to repair an old toy for their (very cute) grandson.  If you have something you can spare, I will gratefully collect it from you.  Thanks! – Kate Pitcairn

Additional Note about the 6th Annual Mid-Atlantic Women’s Herbal Conference being held this year at the Kempton Community Center, October 1 and 2.  Do please join us (for details go to www.WomensHerbal.com, and for information on work/study positions, scholarships, and volunteering contact me). If you want only to shop the hand crafted items during the lunch break, please feel free to walk in at no charge from 12:15-1:45 P.M.  – Charis Ahlert             (610-683-9363 or redearthfarm1@ gmail.com)  
Deadline is October 31: For Students in Grades 3 to 12 – The Lehigh Valley Kennel Club is holding a storytelling contest at its Canine Learning Experience, February 4-5, 2017. See earlier newsletters for details.
Local Minimally Filtered Honey: 12 oz. for $5.50; 1 lb. for $7.00; 5 lb. for $27. Please call Suzanne Evans – 610-756-4080.
*  *  *  *  *
A BIT MORE
from October’s Bright Blue Weather
Helen Hunt Jackson
O suns and skies and flowers of June,

Count all your boasts together,

Love loveth best of all the year

October’s bright blue weather.
________________
Autumn Fires
Robert Louis Stevenson

In the other gardens
  And all up the vale,
From the autumn bonfires

  See the smoke trail!

Pleasant summer over

  And all the summer flowers,

The red fire blazes,

  The gray smoke towers.

Sing a song of seasons!

  Something bright in all! 

Flowers in the summer,

  Fires in the fall!

________________

October arrived, spreading a damp chill over the grounds and into the castle. Madam Pomfrey, the nurse, was kept busy by a sudden spate of colds among the staff and students. Raindrops the size of bullets thundered on the castle windows for days on end; the lake rose, the flower beds turned into muddy streams, and Hagrid’s pumpkins swelled to the size of garden sheds.                   – J.K. Rowling
Something told the wild geese
Rachel Field

Something told the wild geese

It was time to go. 

Though the fields lay golden

Something whispered, “Snow.”

Leaves were green and stirring, 

Berries, luster-glossed, 

But beneath warm feathers

Something cautioned, “Frost.” 

All the sagging orchards

Steamed with amber spice, 

But each wild breast stiffened

At remembered ice. 

Something told the wild geese

It was time to fly – 

Summer sun was on their wings, 

Winter in their cry. 

​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​________________


When they turned off, it was still early in the pink and green fields. The fumes of morning, sweet and bitter, sprang up where they walked. The insects ticked softly, their strength in reserve; butterflies chopped the air, going to the east, and the birds flew carelessly and sang by fits.


They went down again and soon the smell of the river spread over the woods, cool and secret. Every step they took among the great walls of vines and among the passion-flowers started up a little life, a little flight.


“We’re walking along in the changing-time,” said Doc. “Any day now the change will come. It’s going to turn from hot to cold, and we can kill the hog that’s ripe and have fresh meat to eat. Come one of these nights and we can wander down here and tree a nice possum. Old Jack Frost will be pinching things up. Old Mr. Winter will be standing in the door. Hickory tree there will be yellow. Sweet-gum red, hickory yellow, dogwood red, sycamore yellow.” He went along rapping the tree trunks with his knuckle. “Magnolia and live-oak never die. Remember that. Persimmons will all get fit to eat, and the nuts will be dropping like rain all through the woods here. And run, little quail, run, for we’ll be after you too”


They went on and suddenly the woods opened upon light, and they had reached the river. Everyone stopped, but Doc talked on ahead as though nothing had happened.  “Only today,' he said, “today, in October sun, it’s all gold—sky and tree and water. Everything just before it changes looks to be made of gold.”  

                                          Eudora Welty, The Wide Net
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